
 

TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE, MARYLAND 

“Where Northern Thrift and Personality Blend with Southern Charm and Hospitality” 

 
 

 
 
 

 

ADDENDUM #2 TO THE REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL FOR WORK RELATED TO PREVENTATIVE 
MAINTENANCE SERVICES FOR THE WATER SYSTEM WITHIN THE TOWN OF KEEDYSVILLE 

 
JULY 22, 2022 

 
Based on a meeting held on July 14th, 2022 as well as questions from parties interested in the referenced project, The 
Mayor & Council of Keedysville would like to provide the following clarifications and additional information. 
 

1. The Town of Keedysville is requesting a 5-year contract with the option for a 5-year renewal.  Please breakdown 
the cost on a per year basis. The Price Proposal Form that shall be part of the submittal is included on page 2 of 
this Addendum. 

2. Operating valves are to be exercised by the prospective firm with oversight from the Boonsboro Water System 
staff. 

3. For estimating purposes, assume there are approximately 300 operating valves within the Keedysville water 
distribution system. 

4. Hydrant flushing will be performed with oversight from the Boonsboro Water System staff.  A MD certification is 
not required with oversight. 

5. Metering flushed water from a hydrant is not required. 
6. Section 3 of the Preventative Maintenance Program is already being addressed by the Town of Boonsboro. This 

work is removed from the RFP’s scope of work. 
7. The Maintenance & Customer Service Logs that will be used to document work performed as part of the 

preventative maintenance program are included on pages 3-7 of this Addendum. 
8. A map of the water distribution system within the Town of Keedysville is available by contacting Town Hall. 

 
Any additional questions should be directed to Town Hall Administrator, Lisa Riner at townhall@keedysvillemd.com, or 
Assistant Mayor Brandon Sweeney at bsweeney@keedysvillemd.com. 
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2022 Keedysville Water System  

Preventative Maintenance Program RFP 

PRICE PROPOSAL FORM 

 

  5-Year Contract 

  Year 1 _____________________________ 

Year 2 _____________________________ 

  Year 3 _____________________________ 

  Year 4 _____________________________ 

  Year 5 _____________________________ 

 

  5-Year Optional Renewal 

  Year 6 _____________________________ 

  Year 7 _____________________________ 

  Year 8 _____________________________ 

  Year 9 _____________________________ 

  Year 10  _____________________________ 

 

 
Nothing contained herein shall obligate the Town to  
renew the contract beyond the initial 5-year term. 
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Mainline Valve Log

Number Type Location Number Direction
Notes

Valve Date 

Checked

Initial 

Position

Turns to Closure
Physical Condition
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Fire Hydrant Log

Number Location Initial Color Quantity Time

Fire Hydrant Date 

Checked

Valve 

Condition
Notes

Hydrant 

Accessibility

FlushingHydrant 

Condition

Drain 

Operation
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Maintenance Log

Keedysville Maintenance Number Type Location Scheduled Completed

Date
Notes

Point of ContactDate 

Identified

Equipment / Component
Description of Maintenance Activity
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Maintenance Inventory Log

Type Manufacturer Model Number Size Quantity Notes
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Customer Service Log

Name Address Contact Info Date/Time Description

Date/Time 

Reported

Customer Question, Concern, or 

Potential Problem

Action Taken
Notes

Responsible 

Person
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